
Minutes of McLean Rotary Club 2011-2012 Board of Directors Meeting

November 8, 2011
President Cherry Baumbusch called the meeting to order at 11:05AM.

The following officers and directors were present: Cherry Baumbusch, Jan Auerbach, Bob Rosenbaum, Dale Lazar, Lynn Heinrichs, Carmen Martinez, Steve Swift, Bob Hahne and Glenn Yarborough.

A quorum was present at the start of the meeting.

The minutes of the September 14, 2011 Board meeting were approved.

President’s Report

President Cherry indicated that the Club’s Snow Policy is to follow the Fairfax County Public Schools.  If school is cancelled, we will cancel our meeting.  Dale Lazar agreed to distribute this policy to the Club.  Cherry will either notify the Church and our caterer of the cancellation or appoint someone to do so.

December Club lunches will be held on December 13 and 20.  The meetings on December 6 and 27 have been cancelled.

The Board voted to submit the membership application of Nina Un to the membership for the required seven day comment period.

A member who has not been attending the meetings of the Club was discussed.  The member has requested a leave of absence.  The Board decided to postpone the vote on the leave of absence until the member paid past-due dues.

Service Committee Report – Steve Swift
Steve reported that the next group of service projects had been approved based on funding from Monte Carlo Night.  Jan noted that the District provided only $7,000 in funding for Home Stretch, instead of the requested $10,000.  Jan is seeking the difference from the Clubs involved.  She requested that the McLean Club donate any difference between what she is able to collect and the $10,000.  Bob Hahne reported that the Stop Hunger Now event on November 5 was a success in that 200,000 meals were packaged.  However, Bob would like greater participation from the Club.

RI Foundation Report – Bob Hahne and Glenn Yarborough
The Club won numerous awards at the District’s Foundation dinner.  Of particular note is that Frank Peterson won a Service Award.

Treasurer’s Report – Lynn Heinrichs

Lynn is still trying to collect dues.  $11.6K has been collected, $4.6K still needs to be collected.  The names of those who haven’t paid are being given to Todd Dempsey for collection.  Memberships of non-paying members terminate as of December 15.  Lynn moved that the Club pay approximately $153.30 to print copies of the Handbook for all and print copies of the Club History for new members.  The motion was passed.  

Administration Report – Carmen Martinez

Carmen agreed to generate an electronic template for the Club’s letterhead.

Next Meeting

The next Board Meeting will be held on Tuesday, December 13 at 11:00AM without Cherry.

Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 11:55AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Dale S. Lazar

Secretary
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